





proceed with right of way authorization from VDOT. Sid indicated he would get this
estimate soon.

Sid spoke on the ARC Project. USC has been awarded the project and contracts are being
signed. A preliminary meeting with VDOT occurred on July 19 between VDOT, Eden, USC
and Mr. Barker for Wired Road. A monthly construction date was set for 3:00 just before
the monthly WR meeting.

Old Business
ARC Project - covered in the prior conversation.

TRRC Last Mile Program — Mr. Barker spoke on the Last Mile Program and the public
notification component. It was agreed that Mr. Truitt and Mr. Barker would work on the
language for the public notice and comment period and would send a copy te Mr. Fant.

The consensus is to consider a joint hearing, but that each county would have it

advertised in their main paper (the Declaration and The Carroll News).

e Grayson County — Mr. Fant spoke on Grayson progress. An RFP has been written but
needs additional work and will be brought to the August meeting for review by WR.
They are envisioning a two-step process where they receive responses, select a
company to work with, and then develop the specific sites. Their desire is to
consider towers that would support safety equipment as well as a micro-cell
equipment. Matt indicated that the sheriff office contact was considering only
elevated sites rather than the neighborhood concept. He will reach back out for
clarification on that issue.

e Carroll County — Mr. Truitt indicated that Carroll is still looking at 6 to 7 tower sites,
developing a budget, and will begin some door to door solicitation. They are waiting
on information from Wide Open to proceed. Mr. Truitt has also met with Gigabeam
in West Virginia about the possibility of using the towers being considered. They will
provide him a sample rfp for possible use in the project.

LS Net Discussion — There was discussion on the late payments from LS Net. Mr. Barker
wrote a letter in early May requesting that they bring their account up to date and also
sent a second notice. Mr. Barker will send another email in early July to Mr. Tarvid but
has received no response. After discussion, the board by consensus agreed to have Mr.
Barker send a letter to Mr. Tarvid stating that WR would add a payment amount to
future invoices in an amount to clear the debt in 36 months. Sid and Matt were directed
to look at options to transfer customers in the event Mr. Tarvid doesn’t pay or elects to
cease providing service.



———

New Business
Mr. Fant asked that the downtown wireless be brought back for future discussion.
No new business was discussed.

With no further business the meeting ended at 4:30 PM.

Steve Truitt, Secretary















